MINUTES OF MEETING OF WAREHAM PLANNING BOARD
Date of Meeting:
December 14, 2009

I. CALL MEETING TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M.

II. ROLL CALL

Members Present:
George Barrett, Chairman




Alan Slavin, Clerk




Mike Baptiste




Charles Klueber




Mary Davey-Morley

III. PRELIMINARY BUSINESS

A. Minutes to be approved:  None.

B. Release of Bond – Bethel Way – J.C. Engineering, Inc.

Discussion ensued.

MOTION:
A motion was made & seconded to approve the bond release for Bethel Way, c/o J.C. Engineering, Inc. w/ the condition that any fees that are owed be paid by the developer before the bond is released.

VOTE:  Unanimous (5-0-0)

C. Discussion – Swift Road property/lots – Warren Grant.

Present before the Board:
Warren Grant
Discussion ensued.  It was explained that Mr. Grant needs to determine the rights of passage of the common path on the property.  This was part of an old sub-division in 1950 which was never developed.  He will need to come up with standard agreed to standard lot exemptions for all the lots involved.
IV. PUBLIC HEARINGS

A. Site Plan Review & Subdivision Submittal – “Proposed Medical Office Building at Rosebrook Business Center – A.D. Makepeace Company, LLC. – Off Lou Ave.

Present before the Board:
Richard Serkey, Attorney





Phil Cordeiro





Joe __________________

Discussion ensued re:  the certified abutter notices.  There are two green return receipts missing.  A.D. Makepeace will certify all mailings were sent.  Discussion ensued re:  how to process w/ this matter.

The Board proceeded to review the site plan application & subdivision submittal.

Mr. Baptiste expressed concerns re:  traffic & the road width on Lou Ave. going out 1600’ to the development.  It is felt that A.D. Makepeace needs to petition the State for lighting.
Discussion ensued re:  the building, dimensions (63,000 sq. ft. medical building), & number of floors.  65% of the medical building has been leased to SouthCoast.  Brief discussion ensued re:  the cul-de-sac flow being a clockwise movement. 
Discussion ensued re:  lighting to be added from Lou Ave. to the building.  There will be some lighting at night, but when the building is not in use the lighting will be reduced.
V. OTHER BUSINESS

A. Next meeting date.

The Board concurred to meet on December 28, 2009.
VI. ADJOURNMENT

MOTION:
A motion was made & seconded to adjourn the meeting.

VOTE:  Unanimous (5-0-0)

Attest:  _________________________________


Alan Slavin, Clerk


WAREHAM PLANNING BOARD

Date signed:  ____________________________

Date copy sent to Town Clerk:  _____________________
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